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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

Wow what a huge crowd we had at our January General Meeting.  It was a ñfull houseò.  That was a tribute 

to our guest speaker, Najat Nicolo.  Her floral arrangements were some of the most beautiful I have seen.  

She is so artistic and makes it look effortless.  What a joy it is to watch her do her floral arrangements.  Her 

husband is darling and they make a great team.  For those of you who were able to win one of her 

arrangements as I was, I hope you are thoroughly enjoying your floral display. 

I want to thank the board and all of you for the honorary membership you have bestowed on me.  That 

was a ñreal surpriseò.  I love this club and its members so much, that I consider it an honor to serve as 

your President for 5 of the last 7 years. 

Also want to thank board for honoring our very special horticulturist, Kristin Yanker Hanson.  She is a gift 

to our club.  I have learned so much about gardening from her over the past years. 

I am so enjoying the much needed rain we are getting.  I have some work to do getting rid of all the weeds 

that have flourished in this wet weather.  We should have a beautiful spring this year.   

I hope to see some of you on our garden tour in February.  We will be going to the Seed Bank in 

Petaluma.  Kristinôs talk has encouraged me to get planting some seeds for a cutting garden.   

Look forward to seeing you at our next General Meeting on February 14
th
 Valentineôs Day. 

Sharon Williams  ð  President 

2019-2020  Board Nominations Will be Starting in February 
 

We will soon be starting the nominations process for the 2019-2020 club year.  At the February 
and March meetings, I will be handing out a Participation Survey that outlines the club positions 
so everyone can review the woman-power that it takes to keep the club running.  Many positions 
are open for the next year and I hope you will all consider filling a slot somewhere on that 
slate.  The nominating committee volunteers will be reaching out to club members to help with 
this search. 

Nancy Norland ð Parliamentarian 



2 

February General Meeting Program 

Come to hear Jane Alexander! 

House plants are part of our family!  Get to know them even better and find out how they are 
benefiting your home in so many ways.  

Our Valentine Day speaker is Jane Alexander from our Danville 
Sloat Nursery.  Jane will tell us about both familiar and unfamiliar 
house plants and how to nurture them.  She looks forward to 
answering your questions about how best to make them flourish.  
You will go home with handouts to guide you. 

We can also look forward to winning one of her plants in our raffle 
drawing. So, come and be inspired. 

Charlotte GrahamðPrograms Chair 

Birthday Wishes for our February Ladies !!! 
 

This month we send our birthday wishes to; 

Zarine Balsara, Marian Bliss, Sherry Bonn, Rebecca Byrom, 

Patty Dobbin, Barbara Hazleton, Zora Kalinic, Kelly Morgan, 

Maurine Murtaugh, Carol Sayers, Diane Shelby-Loranger, and 

Rose Towery.   Have a fabulous year Ladies. 

ñFebruary is merely as long as is needed to 

pass the time until Marchò 

~~~Dr. J.R. Stockton 

In February we going to mix it up a bit and go to Santoriniôs in the Danville Village 

shopping center (near McCaulouôs Dept. store).  It is Mediterranean fare that is 

reasonably priced. The Greek salad and the pomegranate chicken are very good. 

Please RSVP to me via email by Tuesday, February 5
th
 if you would like to join our 

group. Cash seems to be appreciated by the establishments so they do not have to run 

several credit cards. 

Happy Valentineôs Day!  Joyce Michalczyk    

Lunch Bunch 

From the Social Committee  

µÙ ÀĖÙ ÿÙÙġíĀç ġëíĚ ÿĆĀġë ĆĀ ²ÀúÙĀġíĀÙĚ 2ÀĴ ˓ʵʸġë˓ː fĀÙ Ćæ ġëÙ ÿĆĚġ ĖĆÿÀĀġíÎ ÓÀĴĚ Ćæ ġëÙ ĴÙÀĖː Mġ íĚ À
æÙĚġíıÀú Ćæ ĖĆÿÀĀġíÎ úĆıÙˋ ÿÀĀĴ çíıÙ ÎÀĖÓĚˋ úÙġġÙĖĚˋ æúĆĲÙĖĚ ĆĖ ēĖÙĚÙĀġĚ ġĆ ġëÙíĖ ĚēĆĥĚÙ ĆĖ ēÀĖġĀÙĖː
zĴÿÌĆúĚ Ćæ ²ÀúÙĀġíĀÙ˔Ě 2ÀĴ ÀĖÙ ëÙÀĖġĚˋ ĖÙÓ ĆĖ ēíĀ÷ ĖĆĚÙĚ ÀĀÓ -ĥēíÓː Mġ˔Ě À çĖÙÀġ ÓÀĴ ġĆ ġÀ÷Ù ġëÙ ġíÿÙ ġĆ ĚÙĀÓ
À ĀĆġÙ ġĆ À úĆıÙÓ ĆĀÙ ÙĳēĖÙĚĚíĀç ĆĥĖ úĆıÙː ZÙġ˔Ě ĚēĖÙÀÓ ġëÙ ĚēíĖíġ Ćæ ²ÀúÙĀġíĀÙ˔Ě 2ÀĴ ÀĀÓ ĲÙÀĖ ĖÙÓ ĆĖ ēíĀ÷ː 

µëÀġ ÓíÓ ġëÙ úíçëġ ÌĥúÌ ĚÀĴ ġĆ ëíĚ ²ÀúÙĀġíĀÙˑ 

˓M Ĳĥı ĴĆĥ ĲÀġġĚ ÀĀÓ ĲÀġġĚˍ˓ 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=pictures+of+food+and+wine&view=detailv2&&id=AD7BB5E4A345060D8DF7E3DE2090241DB734AEF6&selectedIndex=54&ccid=IDRxl6tn&simid=608026812955692185&thid=OIP.M20347197ab67dc216fa6eb1df431981do0
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Tours  

EÙÌĖĥÀĖĴ ʶʵĚġ˜¢ëĥĖĚÓÀĴ˝Petaluma TOUR Bus Exursion 
CǊŜƴŎƘ aŀǊƛƴ /ƘŜŜǎŜ /ƻƳǇŀƴȅ  
/ƻǧŀƎŜ DŀǊŘŜƴ bǳǊǎŜǊȅ    
5ƻǿƴǘƻǿƴ tŜǘŀƭǳƳŀ 

Suggested Eateries: Cucina Paradiso, Della Fattoria, RisibisiΩs 
Retail Shops: The Seed Bank, IIeoni Gift Shop, Ooh La Luxe Boutique 
Antique Shops: Summer Cottage, Yankee Girl, Sienna, Vintage Bank  
Galleries: Riverfront 

tƭŀƴ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳ ǿƛǘƘ пр tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎΗ    [!{¢ /![[ 
.ǊƛƴƎ ŀ Ϸрл ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CŜōΦ мпǘƘ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ   ¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƛǎ ȅƻǳǊ wŜǎŜǊǾŀǝƻƴΦ  
tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ŜȄǇŜŎǘ ŀ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŜȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴΦ  
Contact Charlotte Arton with questions 
 

March 21 st (Thursday)  Half Moon Bay TOUR  
 Note Changeé  This is a Carpool Excursion! 

wƻŎƪŜǘ CŀǊƳǎ ²ƘƻƭŜǎŀƭŜ bǳǊǎŜǊȅ 
One of the largest home and garden companies in America 
The greenhouse features ²Ih[9{![9 twL/LbD  in flowers, ferns, orchids, house-
plants, palms and so much more!   

Iŀƴŀ .ŀȅ-.ŀȅ /ƛǘȅ CƭƻǿŜǊǎ 
Fourth Generation family owned business 
One of largest hydrangea and potted plant growers 

wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ ǾƛŜǿǎ ƻǾŜǊƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ .ŀȅ όaŜȊȊŀ [ǳƴŀ Lǘŀƭƛŀƴ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘΣ {ŀƳΩǎ /ƘƻǿŘŜǊ IƻǳǎŜύ  

¢Ƙƛǎ ¢h¦w ƛǎ ŀ ǘǊŜƳŜƴŘƻǳǎ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΦ 
{ŜǾŜǊŀƭ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ 5ǊƛǾŜǊǎ bŜŜŘŜŘΦ   
±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ 5ǊƛǾŜǊǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƴƻ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ н tŀǎǎŜƴƎŜǊǎ ŀƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǇŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ Ǉƭŀƴǘǎ ΨŎŀǳǎŜ 
tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ άDŀǊŘŜƴƛǘǳǎ ¦ƴŎƻƴǘǊƻƭƭƛǳǎΗέ  
Hope youõll consider joining your Leprechaun Friends for a Wee Bit Oõ Fun and Shamrock Shenanigans 
Contact Charlotte Arton with questions  
 

April 26 th
 (Friday ) Palo Alto TOUR Bus Excursion 

 DŀƳōƭŜ DŀǊŘŜƴ {ǇǊƛƴƎ ¢ƻǳǊτDŀǊŘŜƴ ¢ƻǳǊ ƻŦ р ǎŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ƘƻƳŜǎΦ 
 While at the Gamble Garden House you will enjoy: 

Marketplace of vendors selling home and garden merchandise 
Boxed Lunch enjoyed in the garden of the Gamble Historic Home  
Estate sale items available at the Carriage House 
Plant sale of unique and edible species 
Live Music throughout the day 

!ƭƭ-ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛǾŜ ¢ƻǳǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ 
!ƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΥ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ /ƛƴŘȅ LƴƭƻŜǎ  

EÙÌĖĥÀĖĴ ʶʵ
CǊŜƴŎƘ aŀǊƛƴ /ƘŜŜǎŜ /ƻƳǇŀƴȅ 
/ƻǧŀƎŜ DŀǊŘŜƴ bǳǊǎŜǊȅ  
5ƻǿƴǘƻǿƴ tŜǘŀƭǳƳŀ

tƭŀƴ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳ ǿƛǘƘ
.ǊƛƴƎ ŀ ϷрлΦ /ƘŜŎƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CŜōΦ мпǘƘ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ   ¸ƻǳǊ /ƘŜŎƪ ƛǎ ȅƻǳǊ wŜǎŜǊǾŀǝƻƴΦ 
tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ŜȄǇŜŎǘ ŀ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŜȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴΦ 
Contact Charlotte Arton, 
 
 
 

_ÀĖÎë ʶʵ
  

wƻŎƪŜǘ CŀǊƳǎ ²ƘƻƭŜǎŀƭŜ bǳǊǎŜǊȅ

Iŀƴŀ .ŀȅ

wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ ǾƛŜǿǎ ƻǾŜǊƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ .ŀȅ 
¢Ƙƛǎ ¢h¦w ƛǎ ŀ ǘǊŜƳŜƴŘƻǳǎ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΦ
{ŜǾŜǊŀƭ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ 5ǊƛǾŜǊǎ bŜŜŘŜŘΦ  
±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ 5ǊƛǾŜǊǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƴƻ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ н tŀǎǎŜƴƎŜǊǎ ŀƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǇŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ Ǉƭŀƴǘǎ 
ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ 
Hope youõll consider joining your Leprechaun Friends for a Wee Bit Oõ Fun and Shamrock Shenanigans
Contact Charlotte Arton 

 
 

ēĖíú ʶʺ
DŀƳōƭŜ DŀǊŘŜƴ {ǇǊƛƴƎ ¢ƻǳǊ Ґ DŀǊŘŜƴ ¢ƻǳǊ ƻŦ р {ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ IƻƳŜǎ
While at the Gamble Garden House you will enjoy;

!ƭƭ
Contact Cindy Inloes  

mailto:charlottearton@gmail.com
mailto:charlottearton@gmail.com
mailto:inloes@aol.com
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Community Outreach 
 

Save these dates for joining us help our 

community: 
Thursday April 11

th
  -  General DAGC Meeting 

Food Collection for Contra Costa & Solano County 

Food Bank 

(Food donations at the DAGC general meeting will 

be transported to Food Bank) 
 

Tuesday, May 14
th
  - 10:00 ï 12:00  Change of Date!!!                                       

 Flower Arranging for Hospice of the East Bay             

 (Meet at Judy DeHontôs home) 

 

Be sure to sign up at the DAGC meeting.   

5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ 

The Community Outreach Committee is still 
collecting сές уέ ǎƛȊŜ ǾŀǎŜǎ with wide 
bottoms for the floral arrangements we will 
be making for IƻǎǇƛŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 9ŀǎǘ .ŀȅ.  

A Donation Box will be at the Signup Table at 
the February Meeting. 

February Workshop ï Flower Themed Greeting Cards 

Wednesday, February 27 10:00 AM ï Noon 

This month you will be making flower themed greeting cards. The designs all incorporate either 

flowers or vegetables and your recipients will be dazzled with your artistic skills. 

All supplies will be provided and the cost is $20 per person. 

The workshop will be held at Vicki Brownôs home.  

 All reservations and payments (non-refundable check payable to DAGC) must be received by end of 

day February 20, 2019 in order to purchase and prepare the supplies.  Space is limited. 

Please contact Vicki Brown with any questions. 

Mmmmé.. Chocolate! 

Did our ladies enjoy the chocolate factory? 

Well, just look at those smiles! 

Whatôs not to enjoy when 
making your favorite 
confection with friends and a 
great chocolatier.  

  Happy memories Ladies. 
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Get Your Reading Buzz On........with the Book Bees   
Enjoy a fun morning of  food, books and friends!   
 

The Book Bees meet  on Thursday, February 28th, 2019  from 10am to Noon.  

Address: Jess Ann Meadors Home 
   

Book: Tomato Rhapsody: A Fable of  Love, Lust & Forbidden Fruit 

By: Adam Schell  
   

Please look for the sign up sheet at our general meeting or you can e-mail Jess 

Ann Meadors or Susan Polk if  you would like to join us.   

See you ladies soon!   

Hosted by Susan Polk and Jess Ann Meadors ñ Book Bees Chairs 

BOOKWORMS  

{ŀǾŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ .ƻƻƪǿƻǊƳ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎΥ 

March 20th  ¢ƘŜ CŀǎǘŜǎǘ ¢ƘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ²ƛƴƎǎΥ wŜǎŎǳƛƴƎ  IǳƳƳƛƴƎōƛǊŘǎ ƛƴ IƻƭƭȅǿƻƻŘ   
   by Terry Masear   (non-fiction) 

This book reveals that hummingbirds are not only gorgeous, smart and jaw-
dropping masters of flight but also trusting souls that bring out the humanity and 
love in even the most hard-bitten residents. 

May 15th  ¢ƘŜ IƛŘŘŜƴ [ƛŦŜ ƻŦ ¢ǊŜŜǎ   

   by Peter Wohleben         (non-fiction) 
Much has been written in Germany about WohllebenΩs claim that trees 
communicate with one another — which is fascinating — but  άThe Hidden Life of 
Treesέ is much more:  ItΩs a declaration of love and an engrossing primer on trees, 
brimming with facts and an unashamed awe for nature.  Most of all itΩs a timely 
reminder that we know very little about trees — and that there is still so much 
more to learn. 

 

 Time:  10:00 A.M. 
 

Space is limited to 12 people, so please email Darlene Guzman to signup. 

Want to hear something interesting?   Check out this talk recommended by member Rhonda Raphel. 

Gardenlust: A Botanical Tour of the World's Best New Gardens 

Wednesday, February 12, 2019 Å 4 to 6 PM  

at the Veteranôs Memorial Building,  

3780 Mt. Diablo Blvd., Lafayette, CA. 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/gardenlust-a-botanical-tour-of-the-worlds-
best-new-gardens-registration-53379645958?aff=ebdssbdestsearch 

Click on the link or visit our Facebook page for more details. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi53NLKu47dAhURJ3wKHWfdCQAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartbarn.com%2Fworm-clip-art_10030%2F&psig=AOvVaw1FOelrHOsGQg_vk0-a1HYw&ust=1535501641581108
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/gardenlust-a-botanical-tour-of-the-worlds-best-new-gardens-registration-53379645958?aff=ebdssbdestsearch
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/gardenlust-a-botanical-tour-of-the-worlds-best-new-gardens-registration-53379645958?aff=ebdssbdestsearch
https://www.facebook.com/pg/danvillealamogardenclub/posts/?ref=page_internal
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Newsletter Articles 

Dear Members, 

All articles for the Newsletter, should be 

sent to me by the 3rd Thursday of the 

month.  For the March newsletter the 

deadline is February 21st.     

Many thanks, 

Sharon Townsend  ð Newsletter Editor. 

   PROJECT PRODUCE 

 Food For Federal Workers 

     Many of the 800,000 furloughed federal employees are seeking 
food banks to survive a second missed paycheck. From paralegals 
with the Justice Department to rangers in the National Park 
Service, needy workers are receiving help, many for the first time. 

     Food Bank of Contra Costa and Solano Counties thanks DAGC 
for 52 lbs. of donations in January. They are a nonprofit 
organization whose records can be inspected by donors upon 
request. Their products are not sold, transferred, or bartered for 
money. 

     Our next collection is the Valentine's Day meeting, Thurs. 
Feb.14th. 

Thank you for caring. 

     Helen Miller  

     Food Bank Coordinator  

 

PENNY PINES 
In January we collected $83.40 
towards Penny Pines.   Thank you!! 

FYI... As destructive as forest fires 
are, disease & insect infestation 
destroy seven times more forest 
vegetation than fires because forest 
pests are scattered & not easily 
detected, so are harder to control. 

Given the excessive forest fires we 
have had in recent years, I am not 
sure what the current statistic is.  
Nonetheless, our contributions are 
invaluable. 

Gurpreet Gill—Penny Pines Chair 

Workshop report 

In January a few of us were 

fortunate enough to experience a 

wonderful workshop at the home 

of Susan Terzuoli, where artist/

illustrator Lee McCaffree put us 

through our paces in an effort to 

teach us to draw plants.  

The flyer shown here will give 

other members of the club a 

chance to see the marvelous 

world of plant drawing, that we 

were introduced to. 

Hopefully some of you may find 

the time to enjoy the exhibition. 
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MEMBERSHIP 

Renew Your Membership for 2019 - 2020 

Ladies, it is once again time to renew your DAGC membership. Please find the two page application 

attached to this newsletter. 

Important Information 

*  You must attend 3 meetings this current year to be eligible for renewal. If you are not sure how many 

meetings you've attended, please email Beth Topor at toporb@aol.com 

*  Dues have been increased to $65 to cover club cost increases. 

Complete the Renewal Application 

* Print out the application. 

* Fill your name in at the top.   

* If your contact information has changed, please include any changes. Check this year's directory if you 

are not sure of changes. 

* Write your check made out to DAGC for $65 and sign and date the waiver of liability at the bottom of 

page one. 

* On page two, please indicate any suggestions for programming and the areas where you would like to 

volunteer next year. 

Mail the Application with your check, address is on the form.  We will also be collecting renewal 

applications and checks at the meetings. 

Membership Renewal Deadline is April 30th and then we will begin contacting prospective members on 

our wait list.  If you will not be renewing, please advise membership as soon as possible. 

Joann Blackburn, Joan Hines, Beth Topor 

Membership Chairs 

Lynn Leavitt  
Lynn Leavitt joined DAGC in 1989 - thirty years ago.  She loved the many 
friends that she met here.  During the several years that she lived in the 
Los Angeles area, she made sure that she and her husband returned when 
ever a special DAGC meeting scheduled.  She met two of her best friends, 
Carol Sayer and Joyce Michalczyk, through DAGC.  

Lynn loved plants and working in her garden. But she really loved 
succulents and started collecting them about 10 years ago, 
grouping many into attractive dish containers.   

Lynn passed away on January 8 after another bout with cancer 
and other complications that started in April.  A plant sale of 
her many variety of plants, books, gardening tools, etc. was held 
on Saturday, January 26 and raised $1100 for the American 
Cancer Society and Hospice.  Thanks to the many DAGC 
members who stopped by and bought plants.  
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* Coming together is the beginning * Working together is progress * Staying together is success * 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǇǊƛƴǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ƛǘ ǘƻ ŀǇǇŜŀǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊȅ.  Contact the Membership Vice President if 

this information changes during the year.  *Starred items are required for membership and Directory purposes. 

      NAME* ________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

     Would you like to include your email address in the DAGC Directory?   Yes____ No____ 

    Would you like to be on the email list to receive Club and garden related messages?   Yes____ No____ 

Members receive the newsletter, ¢ƘŜ CƭƻǿŜǊ tƻǘΣ e-mailed monthly.   

Complete and return both forms with your (non-refundable) $65.00 check made payable to 5!D/.   

Check #_______________ Date____________________ Amount $65.00  

aŀƛƭ ǘƻΥ  .ŜǘƘ ¢ƻǇƻǊ млм {ƘŀŘŜǿŜƭƭ 5ǊƛǾŜ 5ŀƴǾƛƭƭŜ /! фпрлс 

Active members must attend a minimum of three (3) General Meetings a year (Sept-Apr) and actively support all functions of the 
club.  Attendance will be verified monthly at the General Meetings.  It is the sole responsibility of the member to sign in each month.   

[ƛŀōƛƭƛǘȅ wŜƭŜŀǎŜΥ I recognize that Danville-Alamo Garden ClubΩs activities, such as tours, workshops, and meetings at memberΩs 
homes can involve risk of injury.  I agree as a condition of membership and participation in DAGC activities to release any claim I may 
have directly or indirectly, against DAGC, its officers, and my fellow members that arise out of such activities.  I further agree to 
indemnify and hold harmless DAGC, its officers, and members from any claim arising from my participation in Club activities. 

 

______________________________________________________________      ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ                                            

{ƛƎƴŀǘǳǊŜ                                                                                                                   5ŀǘŜ 

 

tŀƎŜ м ƻŦ н 

 

Danville - Alamo Garden Club Membership Form 2019 -2020   

 ϝϝϝw9b9²![ hC a9a.9w{ILt a¦{¢ .9 w9/9L±95 .¸ aŀȅ мΣ нлмфϝϝϝ 

¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ ƭƛǎǘǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ǳǎŜ ƻƴƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ƻǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴǎΦ  !ƭƭ ƴŀƳŜǎΣ 

ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎΣ ǘŜƭŜǇƘƻƴŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴǝŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǎŀƭŜǎ ƻǊ ǎƻƭƛŎƛǘŀǝƻƴǎΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΦ 

Cƛƭƭ Lƴ hb[¸ ƛŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴΦ 

  
           STREET ADDRESS* __________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
           MAILING ADDRESS* _________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
           CITY, STATE, ZIP* ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
           TELEPHONE* ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
           BIRTHDAY Month _______________________ 
  
           E-MAIL ADDRESS (Print ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ.) ___________________________________________________________________ 
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Participation is essential to making our garden club thrive. 

Let us know how you can help us and how we can help you. 

 

What are your gardening interests or specialties?  (Ornamental, vegetable, fruit, succulents, houseplants, floral 

arranging, propagation, other).  

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Are you a Master Gardener? ______ Yes  

Tell us if you have a special workshop talent to share. 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Would you be willing to serve on the Nominating Committee? ______ Yes  

Tell us about new programs, workshops and/or tours you would like offered. Give contact information if possible. 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Do you have any additional information/suggestions to share with the Club? 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please indicate the areas in which you would like to participate: 
 

_____ Nominating Committee    ______ Proofreading Directory 

_____ Social Committee     ______ Bring Food for Meetings 

_____ Audit Committee      ______ Horticulture  

_____ Winter Event Luncheon Committee  ______ Monthly Flower Arranging 

_____ Installation Luncheon Committee   ______ Photography 

_____ Members Helping Members Committee  ______ Buddy Program 

_____ Community Outreach Committee   ______ Other (Specify): ________________ 

 

Page 2 of 2 

Danville - Alamo Garden Club  
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ñA garden must combine the poetic and the mysterious with a 
feeling of serenity and joy.ò     

~Luis Barragan 

Please join us for a peek into your garden at the next at Alamo-
Danville Garden Club meeting.   

Hope to see you at the Plant Exchange table. 
 

 Linda Adams and Penny Adams  ð  Plant Exchange 

OUR SPONSORS 
 

Ace Hardware 

3211 Danville Blvd., Alamo, CA,94507 

925-837-2420  

Annieôs Annuals & Perennials 

740 Market Ave., Richmond, CA 94801  

510-215-3301 or 888-266-4370  

Armstrong Garden Center 

7360 San Ramon Road, Dublin, CA 94568 

925-551-0231 

Cottage Jewel 

100 W. Prospect Ave., Danville, CA 94526 

925-837-2664 

Lucky Garden Dublin Hydroponics  

7071 Village Pkwy, Dublin, CA 94568 

925-828-4769 

 

Orchard  Nursery 

 4010 Mt. Diablo Blvd., Lafayette, CA 94549  

925-284-4474 

Rakestraw Books 

3 Railroad Ave., Danville, CA 94526 

925-837-7347   

Regan Nursery 

4268 Decoto Road, Fremont, CA 94555 

510-797-3222 

Ruth Bancroft Garden 

1552 Bancroft Road, Walnut Creek, CA 94598 

925-944-9352 

Sloat Garden Center 

828 Diablo Road, Danville, CA 94526 

925-743-0288 

800 Camino Ramon, Danville CA 94526 

925-837-9144 

SPONSOR NEWS 

Armstrong Garden Centers       

The Armstrong Garden Center in Dublin is well worth a visit. Located at the 
corner of San Ramon Valley Blvd. and Amador Valley Blvd., Armstrong is 
spacious and full of gorgeous indoor and outdoor plants and lovely gift items. 
During my visit a truck full of a wide variety of Japanese maples was 
unloaded. New indoor plants are delivered weekly. Free classes are offered. 

     Two classes are on the schedule for February. Everything you need to 
know about orchids is offered on February 9 at 9am to 10am. Gardening for beginners is listed for 
February 23 from 9am to 10am.  

     In addition, Armstrong Garden Center offers complete garden services. A landscape designer will visit 
your home by appointment. A personal shopper will ñfreshen upò a garden or plan a small area. Sod 
installation is available. 

     The address is 7360 San Ramon Valley Blvd., Dublin. Phone 925-551-0231. Hours are 8:30 to 5pm 
daily. Elizabeth Blackstone is the manager. If possible, thank her for their generous donations to the 
Danville Alamo Garden Club. 
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HORTICULTURE - Ornamental Grasses

 
 

The February garden is a promise.  After the indoor busy-ness of winter holiday months, in January and 
February I imagine what the roses will do, begin to plan for dividing or replacing perennials, and plan the crop 
rotation and other activities for early spring in the vegetable beds.  On clear, bright days when the ground is not 
too soggy, IΩm impatient to be outside.  Several years ago my husband and I replaced our back lawn with a 
meadow consisting mostly of ornamental grasses and perennials.  IΩve been puzzled, frustrated, and 
occasionally elated by these newcomers.  How should I best care for them? 

To begin, what is grass? 

People commonly use the term grass to identify plants with narrow and strap-like leaves.  These might be άtrue 
grassesέ (that is, members of the Poaceae family) or others, like sedges, that are not in this family.  For 
example, my garden includes both true grasses, such as Bouteloua gracilis, and others, such as Lomandra and 
Blue-eyed grass, which are not.  All of these are considered ornamental grasses. It turns out that grasses 
depend on wind, not insects, to carry their pollen, so they donΩt need to produce colorful flowers to attract 
pollinators.  As an aside, true grasses can be very large, like bamboo or corn, or tiny, such as fine fescue, and 
include crops which have been cultivated as cereals, such as corn, oats, rice, wheat and rye.  Needless to say, 
these are a vitally important part of our food chain. 

How do I maintain grasses? 

Ornamental grasses benefit from an annual cutting back of foliage, and a division every few years of large 
clumps.  I try to complete both of these tasks in February – after IΩve finished pruning the roses and before 
cleaning up the winter-ragged perennials in March.  Note that some references ¹ recommend that grasses be 
trimmed in late summer when the grasses begin to look messy.  Like Piet Oudolf ², however, I like the look of a 
disheveled meadow in winter, so I cut grasses back in early spring before new growth has begun.  A general rule 
is that if the grass is under 3 feet tall, it should be cut down to about 3 inches.  If the mature plant is over 3 feet 
it should be cut to 4 to 6 inches high.  Take care to protect your arms and hands with long sleeves and gloves, 
since grasses can be rough and sharp.  Sharpen your clippers during the process, since the grasses are tough 
and will dull the blade.  

Divide clumps as needed to reduce the size of grasses that have grown too large or have died-out in the center. 
It is easiest to handle the clumps if you cut the foliage first.  Use a digging fork or a shovel, separate into smaller 
clumps, then trim off any roots that have been damaged in the process.  Replant as soon as possible, or place 
into nursery pots until you are ready to replant or give to friends.  (I recently used burlap for a large άBunny 
Tailsέ clump that I am saving for a friend.) 

An excellent reference for ornamental grass is the University of California Environmental 
Horticulture Note [Reference 3] below. Enjoy your winter garden! 
 

 

                                                     Monika Witte – Master Gardener 

ĭ  Rubin, Greg and Lucy Warren, California Native Landscape, The HomeownerΩs Guide to Restoring Its Beauty and Balance, 2013.  

Į  Oudolf, Piet and Rick Darke, Gardens of the High Line, Elevating the Nature of Modern Landscapes, 2017.  

į   UCANR, Ornamental Grass, EHN 91, http://sacmg.ucanr.edu/files/117290.pdf 

http://sacmg.ucanr.edu/files/117290.pdf
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Dates & Times Events Details 

On until February 6 
10:am-4:00pm daily 

UC Botanical Garden 
Plants Illustrated 
Exhibition 

This exhibition is recommended by Lee McCaffree who 
instructed for the January workshop.  It is the 10th Annual  
UC Botanical exhibition ð Celebrating Ethnobotany.  
See page 6 

February 7, Thursday 
9:30am 

 Board Meeting 
At the home of Judy Lauper   
Sharon Townsend to co-host. 

February 9, Saturday 
9:00amð10:00am 
 
 

Armstrong Nurseries 
Dublin 

Orchid Care 

Orchids add beauty and elegance to any home. Let us show 
you everything you need to grow orchids with ease. Visit the 
Nursery website at https://www.armstronggarden.com/event-
calendar/?mode=list&category=1 or call 925-551-0231 for 
details. 

February 9, Saturday 
10:00am-11:00am 

Orchard Nurseries 
Valentine's Day 

Terrarium Workshop 

Join us for our Valentine Terrarium workshop in the 
Atrium! Create your very own living terrarium complete 
with rose quartz heart stone that makes the perfect V-Day 
gift Cost: $45, includes all materials - 6ò round glass 
terrarium, plants and rose quartz heart. 
Reservations: Please call Lauren at 925-284-4474 ext. 134 
or email her at lauren@orchardnursery.com to make your 
reservation. 

February 12, 
Wednesday 
4:00pm-6:00pm 

APLD Speakers Series: 
Gardenlust: A Botanical 
Tour of the World's Best 
New Gardens  
with Chris Woods 

To be held at the Veteranôs Memorial Building,  
3780 Mt. Diablo Blvd., Lafayette, CA.  Get tickets at: 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/gardenlust-a-botanical-tour-
of-the-worlds-best-new-gardens-registration-53379645958?
aff=ebdssbdestsearch   See page 5. 

February 14, Thursday 
9:15am 

General Meeting 
For our February meeting Jane Alexander from Sloat Nursery 
will speak to us about keeping our houseplants happy. 
See page 2. 

February 21, Thursday 
8:00am 

Tour 
 

Bus Tour to Petaluma to visit Garden Nursery, Petaluma 
Creamery, the Seed Bank +. Cost $50. LAST CALL! 
Contact Charlotte Arton asap. 
See page 3.  

February 24, Sunday 
2:00pm 

Sloat Garden Center 
Diablo Rd. Danville 
Seminar: Learn how to 
Prune Japanese Maples 
Diablo Rd., Danville 

Elizabeth Ruiz, pruning professional, will teach you the 
correct way to prune these beautiful trees. Sheôll also 
demonstrate how Japanese Maples can be shaped through 
pruning. This is a great class for all skill levels. Please call 
925-743-0288, to register in advance.  Free for Sloat Rewards 
Members, $10 for Non-Members  

February 27, 
Wednesday 
10:00am-12:00pm 

Workshop 

Our February workshop with show you how to made garden 
themed cards. To be held at the home of Vicki Brown. Cost 
$20. Deadline for sign up and payment February 20. Contact 
Vicki Brown to make your reservation. See page 4. 
See page 7. 

February 28, Thursday 
10:00am 

Book Bees 
Book Bees will review óTomato Rhapsodyô by Adam Schell                 
at the home of Jess Ann Meadors. See page 5. 

  

 

mailto:lauren@orchardnursery.com
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/gardenlust-a-botanical-tour-of-the-worlds-best-new-gardens-registration-53379645958?aff=ebdssbdestsearch
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/gardenlust-a-botanical-tour-of-the-worlds-best-new-gardens-registration-53379645958?aff=ebdssbdestsearch
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/gardenlust-a-botanical-tour-of-the-worlds-best-new-gardens-registration-53379645958?aff=ebdssbdestsearch

